
Coronavirus :(



Simon: So, Simon. How are you?

Simon: Flippin' terrible. Bored out of my mind.

Simon: That doesn't sound like you. Usually you make a joke of
insanity/mental health.

Simon: That just goes to show how bad this coronavirus
situation is.

Simon: Staying in all day is worse than schizophrenia?

Simon: Yep. Think of the company hallucinations provide.

Simon: Was that a joke?

Simon: Yeah...

Simon: Was it an original joke?

Simon: I doubt it.

Simon: Still though, it's joke. So back to usual, then?

Simon: Yep.

Simon: That was quick.

Simon: I guess.

Simon: Have you mentioned being quick before in a similar way?

Simon: I don't know. I've got lots of material out there now,
it's hard to remember everything. Plus I don't care.

Simon: So, how are you keeping yourself busy?

Simon: I've tried writing a funny music review, but I kept
talking about pizza.

Simon: Again? You've tried that twice, now?

Simon: Mm. I'm determined to make it work one day, though.

Simon: Did the band you tried to comment on have anything to
do with the food?

Simon: No, few bands do.

Simon: Yet there is a whole genre dedicated to pirates.

Simon: Yeah, that genre definitely isn't for me. Look on the
bright side, though; at least the style is harmless and not
associated with murder. (Even though pirates very famously
killed people).
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Simon: Some metal bands are. Especially black metal ones.

Simon: Yes, murder and pirates must be giving the world a very
strange view of metal on the whole.

Simon: Were your latest pizza anecdote attempts squeezed into
a black metal critique?

Simon: Yes, you know they were. Is that dumb?

Simon: Ummm...

Simon: Please. Take your time.

Simon: Ahem. Errr... No... I don't think so. Because...
Y'know.

Simon: Thanks.

Simon: Is there anything else on your mind?

Simon: Yes, one of my teeth has gone a bit wonky, and I don't
know why. I was thinking maybe because I have a tendency to
clench my jaw when sleeping?

Simon: That's annoying.

Simon: It is. I'm going to the dentist soon (unless he's been
told to take it easy at home) and I'm worried he'll say to
me 'what the HELL have you done to your teeth??' I mean I've
never had GREAT teeth, but now they're that little bit worse.

Simon: Ohhhh, I don't think he will say that. Very
unprofessional.

Simon: You say that, but I've heard of teachers tripping up
pupils and stuff like that.

Simon: But they got sacked.

Simon: I suppose. Only because students complained about them,
though. What kind of pupil doesn't want a teacher like that?
It would be hilarious...

Simon: I was thinking if all teachers acted like that, maybe
people would just get used to it and accept it. Is there
anything you're doing at the moment that is going into making
that happen?

Simon: There is very little I can do. It's even hard for
governments to do as well, I'd imagine.

Simon: And why would they?

Simon: You never know what goes on behind the scenes though.
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Maybe tackling pandemics, stopping recessions and getting
children tripped up.

Simon: It doesn't sound right, though.

Simon: Maybe the government gets spy teachers to trip pupils
up to see if goes well? If not, scrap the plan?

Simon: I'm getting worried about you, now.

Simon: Of course. That would be crazy.

Simon: Do you have any projects to work on in the future?

Simon: I guess. But I want a break from writing for now. I'm
planning to write a song, this time with me going 'ahhhhh!!!!'
in frustration. I think it will be my best yet, because it
will come from the heart.

Simon: Good luck. Anything else to say?

Simon: Don't think so. Byeeeeeeeeeeeeee.


